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WELCOME 
HOME! 

Taste of 

Germantown 
 

The Taste of Germantown 

was a great success for the 

Kiwanis of Germantown, 

and it also helped celebrate 

the partnership between the 

Kiwanis Club and the 

Village of Germantown.  Over the past eight years, the Kiwanis have 

raised money to build an outdoor performance space. Their efforts 

culminated in the Gehl Performing Arts Pavilion at Firemenôs Park. 

On July 26, the Kiwanis Club officially handed over ownership of the 

Pavilion to the Village of Germantown.  The Pavilion will be used for 

community organizations and artists to share their talents with the 

community. 
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ADMINISTRATORôS CORNER 

What is ñTIFò and why is it important to 
Germantown? 

 -by Steve Kreklow 

The Village of Germantown is using TIF to support three development 
projects currently underway: 

 

Willow Creek Business Park (on Lannon Road),  

JW Speaker expansion (on Freistadt Road) and  

Germantown Gateway Corporate Park (on Holy Hill Road). 

 

The use of TIF to support development can be both confusing and 
controversial.  Many questions related to TIF have been raised during public 
meetings on these projects. 

What is TIF? 

Tax Increment Financing (TIF) is a tool that provides funding for a 
development project that would not occur without that funding.  To use TIF, 
the Village creates a Tax Increment District (TID).  The assessed value within 
the TID is measured and that property tax revenue, which is known as the 
base, continues to be paid to the Village, the School District, the County and 
MATC each year.  For the lifetime of the TID any increases in property taxes 
paid, called the increment, are used to fund project improvements like roads, 
sewer and water lines or developer incentives.  After the TID closes, the full 
amount of property taxes paid each year is distributed back to all the taxing 
bodies. 

Has the Village of Germantown used TIF before? 

The Village has been using TIF since 1986 and created five TIDs before 
1999.  TIF has been used for projects that brought businesses like Sendikôs 
and Alcami to Germantown and to help provide new facilities for long-time 
corporate citizens.  These five TIDs added more than $287 million to the tax 
base and now generate more than $4.5 million in property taxes annually to 
support services provided by the Village, the School District, the County and 
MATC.  The use of TIF has made a significant contribution to the growth of 
Germantown. 

Why does the Village need to grow at all? 

Growth is critical to funding services and holding down taxes.  During the 
annual budget process, the Village works to achieve two main goals: 

To minimize property tax bills; and  

To provide the services that citizens want and need.    

New construction is critical to achieving both goals.  New construction 
contributes to a growing tax base, and this means the overall property tax 
levy is distributed among more taxpayers ï each taxpayer pays less than 
they otherwise would.  While multiple factors effect each individual property 
tax bill, growing the tax base is the best tool the Village has available to hold 
down taxes. 



   

 

Continued from page 2 

Growth is also instrumental in providing funding for the services that citizens want and need.  
While the cost of providing services goes up, State law limits the increased property tax levy 
revenues based on property tax revenue from new construction within the Village limits.  The 
Village takes pride in working to do more with less and become more efficient, but in the long 
run growth is critical to maintaining quality services.  Hereôs how the Wisconsin Policy Forum 
puts it,  

 ñéa lack of new development (and consequently new revenues) may be making it 
 more difficult for low-growth municipalities to spend more on programs and services 
 that could attract new development.  This, in turn, might contribute to a loop:  levies 
 continue to stagnate, communities become less attractive, and they continue to 
 experience less development.  Meanwhile, high-growth municipalities have been able 
 to increase spending on both essential services and those that may attract new 
 construction.  This could create a different effect: spending increases in development, 
 transportation, and parks and recreation may spur growth, which then allows those 
 municipalities to increase levies.  More revenues in turn provide cities and villages with 
 more financial capacity to attract new development.ò  

The Village needs to grow in order to be able fund services and hold down taxes. 

Why does the Village need to use TIF to grow? 

TIF can be used to support economic development in two ways: by financing the cost of new 
public infrastructure like water, sewer and roads necessary to support new development, and 
to provide incentives to businesses to locate in the community.  Using TIF to pay for 
infrastructure improvements can be an effective way to take the burden of these costs off 
existing taxpayers.  The additional property tax revenues from new construction in the TID is 
used to pay the costs of the improvements. 

While the use of financial incentives to attract businesses can be controversial, it is widely 
used in todayôs competitive economic environment.  TIF is used by local governments in most 
states including Illinois, Indiana, Iowa and Minnesota.  ñUnilaterally disarmingò and not utilizing 
TIF while neighboring communities do, would put the Village of Germantown at a significant 
competitive disadvantage. 

The bottom line is that the data show that the use of TIF appears to contribute to economic 
growth.  Here are the results of another Wisconsin Policy Forum study:  

 ñWhile they may be controversial, creation of a TID may be linked to growth.  Of the 97 
 communities with net new construction of 1.5% or more during 2012-17, 42% created 
 at least one TID in 2011 or after.  By comparison, among the 186 communities with 
 average growth less than 0.5%, only 12% created a TID.ò   

If you have further questions about Tax Incremental Financing, contact Steve Kreklow at 
skreklow@village.germantown.wi.us or 250-4750. 
 

 

мΦ ²ƛsconsin Policy Forum, ñA Growing Divide:  Do levy limits lock in disparities in high- and low-growth 
municipalities?ò The Wisconsin Taxpayer; April 2018 

2. 
Wisconsin Policy Forum, ñLevy Limits Heighten Importance of New Constructionò The Municipality; 
July 2018 



   

NOTE FROM THE POLICE DEPARTMENT 

    

Chiefôs Commentary, serious topic: How to approach an Officer. ðReprinted from Facebook 
 
 One of our Facebook followers presented a thought provoking question. She sent me a mes-
sage and asked if she could walk over to a squad where an officer was currently parked and give him 
a cold bottle of water. As simple as that may sound, the answer can be quite complicated. She stated 
that the last time she approached an officer, he seemed agitated. I suggested a wave and a kind 
smile would be nice, however, because I didnôt know if the officer was in the middle of anything, I did-
nôt want to give her bad advice by having her offer the water. I thought this was a great question be-
cause as I stated, the approach could be complicated. I thought this would be a good Facebook topic 
because peopleôs perception is their reality. 
 Now as a disclaimer, Police Officers have different personalities like everyone else. Everyone 
may have a slightly different reaction to the same situation based on what their personality is like. I 
also do not claim to speak for all Police Officers, some may have a different perspectives on the top-
ic. I will use some of my experiences and examples to help with this explanation. I will do my best to 
explain this in writing, a verbal exchange would be easier. I will try to be as clear and concise in this 
post as possible. 
 There are many opportunities to approach an officer to say hello and or ask questions. I can 
think of times like when I was on a lunch break, or in a store. Those are opportunities where an of-
ficer is probably not fully concentrated on an assignment. When officers are working a special event, 
stopped at a park to chat with kids, or appear to be on routine patrol in a neighborhood are a couple 
more examples.  
 There are also many times that the officer is fully concentrated on a task and cannot exchange 
pleasantries. The officer may be parked in a neighborhood waiting for a domestic violence suspect to 
drive by or exit a house. The officer may be set up on a perimeter for a mental health call in the area 
or waiting for backup to make an approach to a home where an incident is occurring. The officers 
may be on an alarm call, robbery, burglary, and are in the middle of investigating whether or not the 
call is a false alarm or a crime in progress. For these types of calls, the officer is focused on the task 
at hand. If approached, they may try to dismiss the contact quickly to get back on task. The percep-
tion of the officers dismissal may seem like they are agitated and short. I can speak from many ex-
amples, if you are dealing with a high risk situation, it is very tense and you are rehearsing in your 
head every possibility. You may only have a short window to react and do not want to lose that op-
portunity by being distracted. If the officer felt you were in danger by being in the area, they would 
most certainly tell you.  
 This is certainly not a black and white situation, they are many grey areas to this answer. 
There are also those ñafter a bad callò reactions too. I can think of some examples where after a bad 
call, I would pull over and just collect my thoughts and take a moment to make sure my head was in 
the game for future calls. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GERMANTOWN POLICE DEPARTMENT 

N112W16877 Mequon Rd. 

Non-Emergency Phone # 262-253-7780 

Police Chief Peter Hoell 

phoell@germantownpolice.org  

262-253-7788 

The Germantown Police 

Department recently hired a new 

Communications Officer. Welcome 

Elizabeth Kien! 

mailto:phoell@germantownpolice.org


   

FIRE DEPARTMENT REMINDERS 

Burning Ordinance 

Quick Notes 
1. No bigger than 5x5x5 in size for 

brush burning (Permit Required). 

2. 50ô from a structure for yard waste 

3. 25ô from a structure for a 

recreational burn 

4. Wind velocity must not exceed 

12MPH per the National Weather 

Service 

5. No bigger than 3x3x2 for a 

recreational fire 

6. Brush/yard waste burning allowed 

between 8:00am and 8pm. 

7. Fire must be attended continually 

until extinguished 

8. Must have a means of 

extinguishment 

 

9. Prohibited Burning: 

A. Garbage 

B. Materials emitting toxic fumes or substances, noxious odors or creating health 

hazards. 

C. Flammable liquids or other materials which may create a fire hazard 

D. Building Materials, waste materials and rubbish resulting from building 

construction, demolition, or site clearings. 

The Authority Having Jurisdiction has Authority to 

Immediately Require a Fire be Discontinued if it is 

Determined to Create a Hazardous Condition.  

Fire Department Headquarters      

Station 2 

N115 W18752 Edison Drive 

Ph: 262-502-4701 



   


